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To: Alderman Terry McCarthy, Chairman
Public Works and Services Committee

John Rooney ¢ 7=

Assistant Commissioner of Public Works/City Engineer

From:

Re: Amendment No. 1 to the Three-Party Agreement Between the City of Racine, WisDOT and
R.A. Smith National for State Project ID: 2260-08-00, Durand Avenue — Kearney Avenue to
Sheridan Road (STH 32)

We are submitting Amendment No. 1 on the above contract. The primary reason for this amendment is for the
roundabout design for the Durand Avenue and Memorial Drive intersection and for contract time extension and
deletion of tied letting.

The consultant shall revise the Durand Avenue/Memorial Drive intersection type from signalization to a single
lane roundabout due to the roundabout’s higher safety, lower impacts, lower construction cost and lower
maintenance costs.

The Department has revised the LET from 9/8/2020 to 9/9/2021, requiring a 12-month contract time extension
from 10/1/2020 to 10/1/2021.

Amendment No. 1 is in the not-to-exceed amount of $45,940.95, with the City’s share being $11,485.24 (25%),
and the State’s share being $34,455.71 (75%), bringing the total contract amount to $415,259.09. The original
agreement was approved under Resolution 15-0016 of January 20, 2015 in the amount of $369,318.14.
Funding is available in Org-Object 45040-57500, Durand Avenue - Kearney Avenue to Sheridan Road.

If the committee agrees, the appropriate action would be to authorize the Mayor and City Clerk to enter in the
agreement.

Cc: Joy Hansche
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